Moeckel Pond Village District
In the Town of Windham, NH

Annual Meeting : April 15, 2012
Meeting came to order at: 2:10pm

Present; Commissioners Stephanie Young, Dan Masse, Thomas O’Brien, Moderator Neil Fallon, Clerk Kim Masse, Residents Raajik Shah, Parool Shah, Dianna Fallon, Norm Young, Kathleen O’Brien, Bruce Moeckel, Robert Mayo, Robin Fusco and John Fusco. Non-residents Judy Murphy, James Murphy, Windham town officials Eileen Mashimo , Bob Skinner, and Charles Russo.
Moderator Neil Fallon opened the meeting by explaining the manner in which the meeting would be conducted, given that this is our first annual meeting and his first as moderator. He spoke in regards to decorum, disorder, and instructed only registered voters to participate in the voting. He further explained that anyone may comment as long as comments are made towards him, the moderator, and he can begin a discussion if needed. 
Neil introduced the 3 Windham town officials. Bob Skinner took role call of the attendees and checked them off from the checklist.
ARTICLE 1: To choose in the manner provided by law, the following Village District officers:

Commissioner – 3-year term

Commissioner – 2-year term

Commissioner – 1-year term

Moderator – 1-year term

Clerk – 1-year term

Treasurer – 1-year term

Auditor – 1-year term
Neil read Article I on the warrant. Names of proposed/current officers were displayed for assistance in this task. All positions except for Treasurer and Auditor were being sought by the current officers. Bruce Moeckel volunteered for Treasurer and Norm Young for Auditor. 
There was a motion to end discussion on Article 1.  The motion was seconded.

There was a motion to vote on Article 1.  The motion was seconded.

Neil instructed the attendees to fill in their choices for village district officers on their ballots. The ballots were collected and tallied by the Clerk.  Results were as follows:
Commissioner – 3-year term: 

Dan Masse, Yes 14, No 0 Abstain 0
Commissioner – 2-year term 

Stephanie Young, Yes 12, No 1 Abstain 1
Commissioner – 1-year term

Thomas O’Brien, Yes 13, No 0 Abstain 1
Moderator – 1-year term 

Neil Fallon, Yes 13, No 0 Abstain 1
Clerk – 1-year term 


Kim Masse, Yes 14, No 0 Abstain 0

Treasurer – 1-year term 

Bruce Moeckel, Yes 13, No 1 Abstain 0
Auditor – 1-year term 


Norm Young, Yes 13, No 0 Abstain 1
ARTICLE 2: To see if the Village District will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $1,700 for general municipal operations. This article does not include special or individual articles addressed (Majority Vote Required)

Neil read the Warrant Article.  Copies of the budget were passed around to attendees. Neil asked if there were any questions. Raajik Shah asked for clarification on some line items. Neil asked Dan Masse to explain. Dan explained each line item, what we’ve spent so far and what we expect to spend in the future and why. Attorney fees are expected to be higher this first year than in proceeding years. Website hosting was touched on, as well as article 3 for future dam maintenance. Based on other village districts of similar size, we can expect to pay $500-$700 per year in insurance. Robin Fusco asked why we need insurance before the new dam exists. Dan explained it’s our lawyer’s recommendation and protects the village district residents and officers from potential lawsuits stemming from village district activities, for example, misappropriation of funds. It is also not expected that our insurance will increase after we own the finished dam.
Neil called to close discussion. It was motioned, and seconded. 

Neil called to vote on article 2. It was motioned, and seconded. Article 2 was passed by the majority.  
Neil began reading Article 3, but the order of the warrant articles was questioned, since it seemed logical we should vote on Article 4 (regarding the village district purchasing the dam) before voting on Article 3 (concerning establishing a maintenance fund for said dam).  Neil called to change the order of articles 3 and 4. Motion was accepted, seconded and passed.

ARTICLE 4: To see if the Village District will vote to purchase the Moeckel (a/k/a Simpson) Pond Dam, and all related property and appurtenant fixtures, located in Windham, NH and to authorize the District Commissioners negotiate the terms of a purchase and sales agreement in order to effectuate said purchase, to include the condition that the Moeckel Pond Dam is first reconstructed in accordance with the requirements of the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services and the Town of Windham, if any.

Neil read Article 4 and asked Dianna Fallon for an update on the Friends of Moeckel Pond’s progress towards dam construction. Dianne explained about the Purchase and Sale Agreement between the Friends of Moeckel Pond and the Village District. The Windham Conservation Commission is voting this Thursday April 19 to purchase Moeckel Pond, its island, and an access lot. Dianna explained that the P&S Agreement spells out exactly what the Friends of Moeckel Pond needs to do. They will be giving the dam (no fees) to the village district, as a non-profit organization to a municipality. The dam must be reconstructed, inspected and approved before it is transferred to the Village District. 
Neil called to close discussion. It was motioned, and seconded, and passed. 
Neil called to vote to accept Article 4. It was motioned, seconded, and passed by the majority.

ARTICLE 3: To see if the Village District will vote to establish a Capital Reserve Fund

under the provisions of RSA 35:1 for the purpose of the future reconstruction of the

Moeckel Pond Dam, said fund to be called the Moeckel Pond Dam Reconstruction

Capital Reserve Fund, and to raise and appropriate the sum of four hundred dollars

($400) to be placed in this fund.
Neil read Article 3 and there was a question as to whether this fund was for regular maintenance or for reconstruction. Dan Masse clarified that this fund is strictly for future dam reconstruction. Maintenance is not part of this fund. Kim Masse asked why we are seeking to collect funds for this before the dam is complete. Neil explained that at the budget hearing it was decided to start collecting these funds now in order to start growing the fund. Starting off collecting the money also prevents us from having to increase the tax burden on residents later on.  
Neil called to close discussion. It was motioned, seconded, and passed. 

Neil called to vote to accept Article 3. It was motioned, seconded, and passed by the majority.

ARTICLE 5: Shall the Village District accept the provisions of RSA 31:95-b providing that any village district at an annual meeting may adopt an article authorizing indefinitely, until specific rescission of such authority, the commissioners to apply for, accept and expend, without further action by the Village District meeting, unanticipated money from a state, federal, or other governmental unit or a private source which becomes available during the fiscal year?
Neil read Article 5.  There were no questions and there was a motion to end discussion.  It was seconded.  There was a motion to call Article 5 to a vote. The motion was seconded and the Article was passed by the majority.

ARTICLE 6: To see if the village district will vote to authorize the commissioners to accept gifts of personal property, other than cash, to the village district for any public purposes. This authorization, in accordance with RSA 31:95-e, shall remain in effect until rescinded by a vote of the village district meeting.

Neil read Article 6 and asked Dan Masse for some clarification. Dan explained that if an outside entity, such as a Boy Scout troop, wanted to donate a picnic table, for example, to our village district, we would be able to accept it and not have to meet to put it to a vote. There were no further questions and there was a motion to end discussion, which was seconded.  Neil called to vote to accept Article 6. It was motioned, seconded, and passed by the majority.

ARTICLE 7: Shall the village district accept the provision of RSA 33:7 providing that any

village district at an annual meeting may adopt an article authorizing indefinitely, until specific rescission of such authority, the commissioners to issue tax anticipation notes?
Neil read Article 7 and asked Dan Masse for additional clarification. Dan explained that the village district does not receive its funds until December so if the Village District requires money earlier in the year, the Treasurer can request advance funding from the town by way of tax anticipation notes.

There were no further questions and there was a motion to end discussion, which was seconded.   Neil called to vote to accept Article 7. It was motioned, seconded, and passed by the majority.

Before the meeting came to a close, Bob Skinner and Eileen Mashimo asked the clerk and moderator to review the street list of properties for any corrections necessary. Neil Fallon reminded us of the Conservation Committee meeting on Thursday. Norm Young mentioned that the Windham Cable Channel will soon be airing a presentation to historical society about the history of Moeckel Pond. 
Neil motioned to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded, accepted and the meeting was adjourned at 3:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kimberly Masse

20 Patricia St

Windham NH 

Moeckel Pond Village District clerk
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